ACSAA Meeting
April 30, 2025
Afton Town Hall

Present: Ernie Cutting, Wendy Poyer, Mike Lurenz, Holly Lurenz, Keith Willes, Kathy Willes, Jeff Schultes,
Daron Schultes.

Meeting called to order by Ernie at 6:33 p.m.; minutes read and accepted—motion by Daron, second by
Jeff.

Keith went over treasurer’s report: interest will be posted tomorrow. $2930.00 for benches; $349.32
shipping; total $3279.32 (no tax); some billing confusion but all resolved. Some loss on investments
(plus or minus $2000.00); $7500.00 will be taken out to cover newsletter mailing, dinner fees, golf, etc.
to spend down our potentially exceeding $250K by year’s end.

We talked about ways to assist the community and getting our brand out more, such as assisting the
non-profit Afton Historical Society with structural repairs—an estimated $2-3K. Also, we talked about
addressing the school board regarding the food pantry; and helping the Ag and Tech Dept. (such as with
a plasma cutter and welder). Keith suggested $2500.00 for the Afton Historical Society, also taken out of
investments. Motion by Jeff; Daron seconded. We want to get more teachers involved in the Alumni
Association. We tabled school contribution amounts until a later meeting.

Basket Raffle: Kathy—currently $365.00 for this year. Mike and Holly contributed $50.00 toward the
fund.

Group discussion on any newsletter edits.
We agreed on an 80” projection screed from Best Buy for $115.00.

Next meeting June 4 or June 11, at which time we need to discuss the creation and duplication of the
Banquet program for this year.

Banquet details are in place, with possible further discussion with Nora regarding correcting some issues
with last year’s dinner. Scott and Michelle will be advised of final proof of newsletter. Quick follow-up
on last month’s “Fore Brothers” golf report—Daron indicated that the $307.00 was insurance on the
$20K Hole-in One Contest.

Motion to adjourn by Jeff at 7:27 p.m.; second by Daron.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michael Lurenz



